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To: VCIF subrecipients purchasing off Statewide Contract 450 Motorola 

From: Jennifer Brinkman 
 Director, Office of Criminal Justice Programs 

 
Date: January 23, 2024 

Subject: VCIF Grantees with budgeted LPRs 
[VCIF Subrecipients with budgeted LPRs] 2024-01 

 
The following information is intended for all agencies that are contracted with the State of TN via the 
Violent Crime Intervention Fund to purchase license plate readers (LPRs).  
 
Please review the attached statewide contract (SWC) 450. Per the guidelines of the SWC 450, the 
order of operations for purchasing LPRs from the qualified vendor is as follows: 

1. Law enforcement agency (LEA) reaches out directly to the Vendor to get a quote (if necessary) 
and issue a purchase order via the SWC 450 process as outlined in the attached document. 

2. Vendor reviews and issues acceptance of purchase order and notifies the LEA. 
3. The LEA’s equipment is delivered to the LEA or installer location. 
4. The LEA is invoiced for the equipment by the vendor. 
5. The LEA pays the vendor. 
6. The LEA invoices the State for the paid invoice. 

 
Per Office of Criminal Justice Program (OCJP) guidelines, all of the above items must occur during the 
contract period. Items 3-6 must occur during the fiscal year in which the funds are budgeted for the 
LPR purchase. Agencies should NOT pay for equipment that they have not received.  
 
As LEAs must be licensed through the TN Dept of Transportation (TDOT) in order to install LPRs, OCJP 
is encouraging all agencies that intend to purchase LPRs to wait until their TDOT-issued license is 
effective before ordering/paying for their LPRs through the SWC 450.  If an LEA anticipates they will 
not have an effective TDOT license in the present fiscal year – before June 30, 2024 – please contact 
your OCJP PM Specialist to request to amend your contract for a no cost extension. 
 
If you have already issued a payment to the SWC 450 vendor, but have not received your LPR 
equipment, please email your OCJP PM Specialist. 
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